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Maryland Physician Health Program/Maryland Professional Rehabilitation Program/Maryland Healthcare
Professional Program — Laura Berg
The three programs continue to assist physicians and other healthcare professionals experiencing substance
use, mental or emotional difficulties or other problems that may interfere with their personal or professional
lives. As of April 25, there are a total of 110 participants in the three programs.

Grants Division — Shayna Banfield
The Certificate Program in Physician Leadership is continuing to offer the online leadership courses. To date,
34 people have completed the courses under this grant. The grant ends in September.

The Maternal Mortality Review Workgroup is finishing up work on 2017 maternal deaths. There were a record
number of reviews this year. They will make recommendations to MDH during the summer.

The Maryland Health Care Coalition Against Domestic Violence continues to provide resources and make
presentations around the state to hospitals and other groups. They are working on increasing their visibility
through marketing and the internet.

Development & History — Meg Fielding
The History of Maryland Medicine Committee is planning the Hunt Lecture for June 6. Dean Paul Rothman,
MD will be the speaker. The program is titled Sir William Osler, MD, Yesterday and Today. This year marks the
100™ anniversary of his death.

We are also planning the Ethics Lecture for September 12. There will be a panel discussion on the Ethics of
Genetic Editing. This lecture is supported by Dr. Tom Allen.

With Dr. Jensen’s help, the Center has started working with the BSO to hold joint events. In November, 2018,
we held an event — An Evening with the BSO and MedChi. The BSO presented an “Off the Cuff” Concert
featuring Aaron Copeland’s Fanfare for the Common Man. On April 6, we held our second event — Dinner and
a Show. The BSO and Troupe Vertigo presented Cirque Goes Hollywood. This event was sold out.

I’d like to remind everyone that you can make a tax deductible donation to the Center to support our
programs:

e The Osler Building Renovation Fund

e The Physicians Health McDougal Fund

e The History of Maryland Medicine Programs

e MedChi’s Archives Preservation Project

e Domestic Violence Coalition

e General Support



